                        Committee Meeting

July 26, 2017
The Committee Meeting of the Lafourche Basin Levee District met at the official domicile of the Board in Vacherie, Louisiana and was called to order by President Michael McKinney, Sr. at 6:00 pm.
The following Commissioners were in attendance: President Michael McKinney, Sr., Ascension Parish; Craig Carter, Assumption Parish; Stanley Folse, St. James Parish; Jeffery Henry, Ascension Parish; James Jasmin, St. James Parish; Whitney Jasmin, Jr., St. John the Baptist Parish; Commissioners Gary Watson, St. John the Baptist Parish Russell Loupe, St. Charles Parish; Eric Matherne, St. Charles Parish and Marlin Rogers, St. Charles Parish. Kevin Hebert, St. Charles Parish was absent. Ivy Chauvin, Assistant Executive Director, Donald Ray Henry, Executive Director and Randy Trosclair, Project Director UBARRP was present. Larry Buquoi, Attorney was absent.
There were not any comments from the audience on the agenda 
items.
Personnel Committee Report: James Jasmin, Chairman


Commissioner Jasmin reported that the Legislative Auditors informed us that it is mandatory that all employees and commissioners complete the Ethics Training. All employees will attend the Ethics Training at the West Bank Reception Center on August 10, 2017. Astrea Jupiter will be out on maternity leave, it was discussed to hire a temporary employee to fill the Administrative Assistant position until she returns.
Equipment Committee Report: Stanley Folse, Chairman

Commissioner Folse reported that all of the districts equipment is presently operational and their respective job sites.

Safety Committee Report: Kevin Hebert, Chairman

Commissioner Hebert reports that there was one lost time accidents to report. A mechanic was working on a tractor on the levee. He slipped and rolled down the levee causing an injury to this left knee. The Safety Meeting for the Maintenance Department was held on July 25, 2017 @ 6:00 am. Three Safety films A Foot Closer to Safety, Sexual Harassment-Workplace Hustle and Protecting Against Aids in the Workplace were shown.

An update on the Assumption Parish Drainage Project was given by Ivy Chauvin, Sr.


Information on items to be discussed at the regular board meeting of August 9, 2017 were given to the Commissioners: discussion on changing the August 2017 meeting dates, Review of the Engineers Contracts for the UBRRP, MVFCA Congressional Fall Meeting to held September 10-13, 2017 in Washington, D.C., AOLBOL Annual Meeting on December 5-7 in New Orleans, MVFA Annual Meeting held December 7-9, and a discussion on the upcoming election of officers.


Since there were no additional committee matters to discuss, Commissioner Russell Loupe moved to adjourn and was seconded by Commissioner Jeffery Henry.
                                     

                                  Executive Director
